
From: Finance Help, Aging <financehelp@aging.sc.gov>
To: Barbara J. Robinson (Barbara.Robinson@catawba-aging.com) <Barbara.Robinson@catawba-a
CC: Wolf, Anne <awolf@aging.sc.gov>

Ford, Elizabeth <meford@aging.sc.gov>
Finance Help, Aging <financehelp@aging.sc.gov>
Pondy, Kevin <pondyk@aging.sc.gov>
Kester, Tony <kester@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 11/10/2014 11:06:25 AM
Subject: RE: Payment Request #4 October 2014 R3 Catawba Services.xlsx

Dear Ms. Robinson:

The LGOA is in receipt of the Catawba PSA's PRF for October Caregiver Services . However, it is being returned
because the PRF does not agree with the MUSRREsp for AAR YTD.

Please review and resubmit the PRF with changes and a current date.

Thank you for your continued partnership in our mission to enhance the lives of South Carolina's seniors and adults
with disabilities.

Finance Team
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Aging, PSA Help
Sent: Wednesday, November 05, 2014 9:37 AM
To: Finance Help, Aging; Ellison, Ruchelle; Wolf, Anne; Ford, Elizabeth
Subject: FW: Payment Request #4 October 2014 R3 Catawba Services.xlsx

Gerry Dickinson
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9867, Fax 803-734-9886
gdickinson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other than the 
intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email so 
that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.

From: Barbara Robinson [mailto:barbara.robinson@catawba-aging.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, November 05, 2014 8:59 AM 
To: Aging, PSA Help
Subject: Payment Request #4 October 2014 R3 Catawba Services.xlsx
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To whom it may concern: Attached is the payment request for Region 3 for Caregiver services. This payment request 
represents one of two requests for SERVICES to be submitted for the month of October 2014. Thanks, Barbara

mailto:barbara.robinson@catawba-aging.com

